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Project update  September 2022 

Project overview  

In April 2021, a fire destroyed the school hall at Kincumber Public School. A new facility is being built to replace the 
spaces that were lost in the fire. The new building roof will be extended to include an additional Covered Outdoor 
Learning Area (COLA) to the school.  

Additonal works to the school are also taking place at a similar time to the hall, including installing a new storage 
shed for ongoing general maintenance and an upgrade to the school car park and front of school entry to provide 
a safe entry and exit point for students, staff and visitors. 

 

Progress summary 

We would like to update the community about the three different works at Kincumber Public School:  

• The construction contract for the refurbishment of the school hall has been awarded to Axis Construction. 
Site establishment work has started and work will continue for the remainder of the year. 

• Work on the new storage shed has also started. This work is being carried out by Mid-Coast Sheds. Ground 
remediation works have been completed and the concrete slab has been poured. The shed is expected to 
be completed in September to safely store equipment from the hall during construction. 

• The car park upgrade will be undertaken by a separate contractor. The Department is consulting with the 
Central Coast Council and the project is now in the final design phase. Construction is expected to start 
towards the end of Term 4, subject to planning approval.  

 

There will be reduced carparking during construction within school grounds and in the surrounding streets. We 
will continue to work with the school to minimise disruption to students and staff during this time.   

 

Working hours  

Construction work hours will be 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. No work will take 
place on Sundays or public holidays unless otherwise notified. 

We are here to make sure that the works are completed safetly and efficiently, with minimal impact on the 
community.  

Thank you for your cooperation while we deliver this important school infrastructure.  
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